Voyager Pickleball Board Minutes

February19, 2019
Opening
The regular meeting of the Voyager Pickleball Board Minutes was called to order at 10:04 AM on February19, 2019  by President Gary Meldrum.
Present
Gary Meldrum (President), JD Walton (Vice President),  Dave Hart (Court Maintenance), Tammie Brown (Treasurer), Larry Rauh (Structured Play), Nancy Heebsh (Player Improvement), Sandy Black (Tournament Coordinator), Dale Secord (Communications Coordinator & Secretary)
Richard Hyde (Court Usage) absent
Also present were our two co-social coordinators:  Charlene Quandt and Peggy Douglas
Attendance
There were 13 club members present 

Opening Comments
Gary prefaced the beginning of the meeting with a rationale for requesting new additional pickleball courts.   We need to request that ELC renovate the old unused Volleyball court to pickleball courts.  Gary indicated that we may want to pressure for converting the tennis courts to pickleball courts.
Agenda   
Club tee shirts was added to the agenda.   A request was made for new Board members for next year.   
Approval of Minutes
The minutes of the previous meeting were unanimously approved as distributed.   Motion to approve by Dale Secord and seconded by Sandy Black.
Old Business
Cindy has indicated to Gary Meldrum that she would be willing to work on getting new club member tee shirts. Shirts for Instructors - Gary suggested that the Club purchase tee shirts for all instructors.  This would help identify who are the instructors.  The club will also purchase special tee shirts for our instructors
Changes to the In House rating system.  Because of the USAPA rating changes the club ratings needs to be changed.  The club is continuing to develop a new in house rating system to rate Voyager players to implement it next year.  We now have 8 Voyager players who rate players.  
Gary and several Board members have met with Geoffrey Campbell, ELC General Manager.   We are having some difficulty getting Geoff to meet with the Board and to attend some of our high visibility activities such as our Tournament.
The agenda item regarding returnable fees to those that signup for lessons was deleted.
New Business
Training and fees for Tutor rental   There was a discussion on whether to allow the Tutor pickleball machine to be rented out to Voyager players and who would be responsible.   Several of present instructors presently use the Tutor and some 4.0 players have expressed interest in using the machine.
It was suggested that once a week the Tutor would be set up for interested players for ball machine drills.  Gary Meldrum and Dan Galvin are willing to set up the machine at 4 pm one day per week.  Dale indicated that he would be willing to set up a SUG for players to rent the Tutor.
Volunteer of the Month – the Board approved the selection of Jane Gilmore for the December Volunteer.  Jane was presented with a paddle given to the Voyager Pickleball Club by GAMMA.  The Board approved the selection of Jim Williams for the January Volunteer.   Jim was absent and the GAMMA paddle was given to Janet Williams.

Ratings – ratings classroom clinic will be held next Saturday and there will be no charge.  
Board Member Reports
Treasure’s Report – Tammy Brown   
The Board approved purchase of two pc’s with the total cost of $250.
The Board also approved payment of $350 for a dj/band for our March awards end of the year party.

The income for the fiscal period October 1, 2018 to January 14, 2019 was $7, 093.27.  Total expenses for the period were $4,306.68 and the net income for the period was $2,786.59.

The bank balances at year-end as of September 30, 2018 was $9,315.62, a savings account balance of $50 and an additional $438.18 available in our Voyager account at the Activity Office.
The bank balances as of January 14, 2019 was $12,027.21 in the checking account, $50.00 in the savings account and $438.18 in the Voyager account at the Activity Office. It was mentioned that the next purchase of pickleballs would use a portion of the monies in the Voyager account so that we could reduce the size of the account.
The Treasures report was approved by the Board.  The motion was by Dale Secord and seconded by Nancy Heebsh.
The BYOB extra funds were not authorized since there was no December board meeting.  Dale Secord suggested that the excess funds be split between the Tucson Toy Drive and St Jude’s Charity.  The Board will decide at the March Board meeting which charities to give the monies to.
Structured Play – Larry Rauh  
The structured play involvement has exceeded previous years since 2012.  This year we have had 100 more players than the same time period last year.
One issue that has occurred regards medical procedures when a medical incident occurs.  Larry has updated the Structured Play manuals and additional information will be distributed via the mass email and on Facebook.
We have had problems on the 3.5/4.0 play when there are not enough players to have structured play.  In the future if there are not sufficient rated players (eight) the event will be canceled and open play will be available.

Court Maintenance – Dave Hart  
First aid kits in the storage boxes are all complete now.
Voyager ELC has completed the following items: The fence between courts 3 & 4 was installed by just before the Holiday tournament.  The court 11 light was replaced and is now working.  There was a small area by court 14 where there was gravel and now has pavers.  
There are other actions where we will be requesting Voyager ELC to complete such as replacing the tennis net between courts 11/12 and 13/14 with a fence and to put new fences between 11 & 12 and 13 & 14 to prevent balls from going to other courts.
 A couple other courts have hairline cracks and Dave will be fixing those soon.  Dave has purchase a new storage box to replace the old broken one by court 2.   Dan Galvin has made screens for under the benches on the court 8 & 9 and he will do the same for the other two courts to prevent balls from going into the gravel under the benches.  
Bryan Rickman raised the issue of the mouth masks in the first aid kits that should be stored with the AED’s.  

Court Usage – Richard Hyde 
Although Richard was absent others have stepped up and completed his responsibilities such as replacing balls,  

Player Improvement – Nancy Heebsh
Nancy indicated that there are some players who still have problems using the new Sign Up Genius system.  We are having some people signing up for more than one clinic which prevents others an opportunity to also sign up for a clinic.  For February we will send out an email that if you signed up for a clinic in January let others sign up for clinics in February.  Also if in February if a player signs up for more than one clinic, Nancy will send them an email to either opt out or she will delete them.  No one is complaining about the $5 fee and it helps to ensure they show up for the clinic.   New for this year is a three week series of 3.0-3.5 clinics led by Dan Galvin and 2.5 clinics led by Dale Secord.  There is still one opening for Craig Palermo’s clinic.   We also have Mark Rennenson of Third Shot Sports is conducting special clinics on March 22 and there are still a couple slots open. 
 
Tournament Coordinator – Sandy Black
The Voyager netted about $4000 for the Holiday tournament although the number of players were down this year.  The in-house Voyager player tournament will be held March 12, 13 & 14th.  The players will be sign up using their Voyager club ratings.  The Holiday Tournament for the next Holiday Tournament will be December 5, 6, and 7th, 2019.  Sandy’s position is open next year and she is looking for a Voyager player to replace her.   Sandy is willing to have someone shadow her to learn the position.
Gary pointed out that Dave Hart’s position as Court Maintenance and Dale Secord’s position as Communication/Secretary is also open next year.   Tammie Brown said that Judy Cameron had agreed to be the Treasurer next year.    
Communications – Dale Secord  
We may wish to upgrade the free Sign Up Genius to a paid version to provide us with more options and checks.   At Nancy Heebesh’s recommendation this will be on the next Board meeting agenda.  
Pickleball Central sent us one pickleball paddle for a demo review in exchange for placing our review on our web site.   In additional GAMMA sent us 4 new pickleball   paddles which we have used for our Volunteer of the Month.  More players have been accessing and posting on the Facebook page.   Dale has recently updated the web site with photos of the social activities.

Social Coordinators – Char Quandt and Peggy Douglas 
[bookmark: _GoBack]The socials at the courtyard and the last one at the Ballroom have been successful.  $240 was raised by selling cards from two decks for $5 each card.  There was $200 worth of merchandise for people to win.  The Club gave the vendor $200 and retained the remaining monies.  There were about 82 people at the Ballroom event and about 40 people at the last courtyard social.

Rating Committee Coordinator – Dave Bobanick   
No report

Public Comments
Priscilla Scott stated that the City of Tucson will have 14 dedicated public pickleball courts at Fort Lowell Park late this summer.  
Priscilla raised the issue of non-rated players playing on court 3 & 4 during the 7-10am time period.  She wants the club to require that only 3.5 rated and 4.0 rated players be allowed to play during that time period.  Gary Meldrum will put up new signage for Courts 3 & 4 and send out an appropriate email.

Adjournment Meeting was adjourned at 11:40 AM by President Gary Meldrum. The next general meeting will be at 10:00 AM on February 15, 2019 in the Santa Rita room.  

	Minutes submitted by:	Dale Secord, Board Communication Coordinator & Secretary

	Approved by:	Gary Meldrum, President



